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O FARMER

MEMBER FOR BULIMBA
YOUR HARD WORKING LOCAL

5 May 2017

The Committee Secretary

Parliamentary Standing Committee on Public Works
PO Box 6100

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Secretary

HMAS Moreton Unit Project

| am writing to the Committee in relation to the HMAS Moreton Unit Relocation Project in support of
the submissions made by local community organisations, the Bulimba District Historical Society and
the Easy and Sustainable Transport Bicycle Users Group Incorporated (EaStBUG). | would ask the
Committee to respectfully consider the issues raised by these two groups, particularly with regard to
the cultural and heritage significance of the area in question.

Both the Bulimba District Historical Society and EaSTBUG are wonderful volunteer organisations
within the Bulimba electorate that | represent. They are passionate in ensuring that the HMAS
Moreton site as well as the broader Bulimba Barracks Precinct are recognised and preserved for
their important associations with our local, as well as national identity.

Further, both groups are committed to ensuring that the public has access to the Brisbane River at
this location by way of an easement for a pedestrian and bicycle corridor as the waterway is an
iconic feature shaping the lifestyle of the residents living in and around the area. | strongly support

their endeavours to advocate for this to occur.

I | can provide any further support for their submissions, please do not hesitate to contact me on 07

3914 2100 or bulimba@parliament.ald.gov.au.

Kind regards,

Di Farmer MP
Member for Bulimba
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